MINUTES

INDIAN LAKE BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING

AUGUST 9, 2006

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Indian Lake Borough Council was held on August 9, 2006 at 7:00 P.M. at the Indian Lake Borough Building.

THOSE PRESENT:



THOSE ABSENT:
Terry L. St. Clair, Council President

Michael Miscoe
Charles McCauley



P. Scott Moore 
John Walters




Barry S. Lichty, Mayor

Bryan Bozovich




David S. Dickey, Solicitor

Patricia Dewar

Theresa L. Weyant, Borough Secretary

Harry Huzsek, Superintendent

Visitors – Denise J. Miller, Charles and Amy Fox, Carl Chapman, Fred and Ada Jones, Robert Marhefka, Marty St. John, Ronald Petrina and Albert Diehl.
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Terry L. St. Clair, President.
ORDER OF BUSINESS

 1.
Approve the Minutes of the Meetings held on July 12 and July 26, 2006 – St. Clair asked for additions and/or corrections.  There being none, Dewar moved and Walters seconded to approve the minutes as submitted.  All ayes, motion carried.

 2.
Financial Reports – Secretary reviewed the Income & Expense Report, the Budget Report and the List of Bills for July 31, 2006.  Secretary would like to add the following additional outstanding bills to the List of Bills Report:  Witmer Association, taser holster for Shawn Hillegas, in the amount of $94.94; Musser Sewage Specialists, July ’06 sewage inspection fees, in the amount of $725.00; and Bell & Dickey, July ’06 legal fees, in the amount of $767.50.  Walters made a motion to approve the Borough’s Financial Reports, including the amendment to the List of Bills Report.  Bozovich seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.


Secretary reviewed the Water Works Income & Expense Report and the List of Bills for July 31, 2006.  Secretary would like to add the following additional outstanding bills to the List of Bills Report:  RDM-Johnstown, arsenic samples, in the amount of $60.00.  Dewar made a motion to approve the Water Work’s Financial Reports,  including the amendment to the List of Bills Report.  Bozovich seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.


Secretary reviewed the Sewer Plant Financial Reports and the List of Bills for July 31, 2006.  Walters made a motion to approve the Sewer Plant Financial Reports as presented.  Dewar seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.


Secretary reviewed the Summary of Account Balance Report for July 31, 2006.  Walters made a motion to approve the Summary of Account Balance Report for July 31, 2006.  Dewar seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.

 3.
Welcome Visitors – Denise J. Miller, Charles and Amy Fox, Carl Chapman, Fred and Ada Jones, Robert Marhefka, Marty St. John, Ronald Petrina and Albert Diehl.

 4.
Robert Marhefka–Sewage Issue for Peninsula 54 – Mr. Marhefka has owned Peninsula Lot No. 54 since 1974 and he has paid the county, borough and school taxes plus the Indian Lake Service Corporation fees for these past 32 years.  Mr. Marhefka noted that on both sides of Lot No. 54 the lots have had dwellings on them for a number of years, and he would like to build a home on his lot as well.  Mr. Marhefka is asking that Borough Council recommend and approve a suitable sewer system for Peninsula Lot No. 54.

Council advised Mr. Marhefka that Council cannot recommend nor approve any suitable sewer system.  Mr. Marhefka will need to contact Ron Andrasko and Robert George with the Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection and have a meeting with them to review what options might be available to him.  Any system will need to be approved by either Jerry Mostoller, Sewage Enforcement Officer for Indian Lake Borough, or by The Department of Environmental Protection.
 5.
Legal Report:

A.
Proposed Amendment to Garbage Ordinance – Secretary stated that the garbage committee met with Waste Management to review the proposed changes to the Garbage Ordinance with them and discussed the issue of a rate reduction or a rate reduction if the Borough would take over doing the quarterly billing.  Waste Management does not have a problem with the Borough making it mandatory for homeowner to get garbage service.  However, they can not do anything as far as a rate reduction because we have a contract with them until July 1, 2008.


Council asked the Borough Secretary to have the solicitor review our contract with Waste Management to see if the Borough has anyway of getting out of the contract or are we locked into it until July 1, 2008.

 6.
Correspondence:
A.
 Somerset County Boroughs Association-September Dinner Meeting – The Somerset County Boroughs Association will be holding their September dinner meeting on September 21, 2006, at Missy’s Café in Meyersdale.  The cost is $12.00 per person.  No one to attend.
B.
PA Rural Water Association-PRWA Service Line Insurance – Pennsylvania Rural Water Association
C.
Conservation District – The Cambria County and Somerset County Commissioners have formally agreed to Phase II to develop the Stonycreek River Stormwater Management Plan as required by PA Act 167 for Stormwater Management.  The Cambria County Commissioners applied for and received the PA Department of Environmental Protection grant for 75% of the cost.  The Cambria County Conservation District has been designated as the Project Manager for the stormwater plan.  The remaining 25% or about $39,000.00 must be paid by the Cambria County and Somerset County Commissioners.  The Cambria and Somerset County Commissioners have agreed to pay one half of the required match.  The other portion will be paid by each municipality based on a calculated portion according to the amount of area and population in the watershed.  A payment chart was included.  The Borough’s contribution amount is $613.13 made in 3 annual payments of 204.38 per year.  Walters made a motion to authorize the expenditure of $204.38 per year for the next 3 years to cover the Borough’s portion for the Stonycreek River Stormwater Management Plan.  Bozovich seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.
 7.
Committee Reports:


1.
Finance Report:


A.  GAI Consultants-Revised Budget Estimates for 2006 – Secretary provided each Council member with a breakdown of the estimated additional funds needed in 2006 for engineering services for the dam remediation project from GAI Consultants totaling $18,483.20.  The following budget adjustments will need to be made:



1.
409.375  Building Maintenance

($ 4,000.00)



2.
430.313
Engineering Services (Sewage)
($ 1,600.00)



3.
402.115
Auditor (Tax Collector)

($ 2,000.00)



4.
430.134 Part-Time Laborers
               ($ 8,000.00)



5.
438.000  Highway Maintenance

($  2,883.00)



6.
451.887  Dam Consulting


 $18,483.00




Dewar made a motion to authorize the Borough Secretary to do the recommended budget adjustments.  Walters seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.




B.  Request for High Definition Television Services – Secretary stated that George Arnold asked her to request that Council contact Adelphia and request that they provide high definition television service to the Borough.  St. Clair stated that Adelphia is in the process of getting everything changed over to Comcast and this service will be available in the near future.  Council asked the Borough Secretary to call Mr. Arnold and inform him of that.

2.
Public Works:

   
A.
Michael Betting – Theft of Water Services – Harry Huzsek, Borough Superintendent, informed Council that on August 9th, he sent the workmen to Mr. Betting’s residents to make sure that the water was still turned off.  Someone did cut the pipe off in order to get a wrench on the valve to turn the water back on.  The workmen were unable to tell if he was successful on turning the water back on because someone in the house was yelling and they just left the property.  Bozovich made a motion to authorize the Indian Lake Police Department to file the appropriate charges against Mr. Betting for theft of services.  McCauley seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.
   
B.
 Deicing Salt Quotes – Secretary reported that the only price quote she received was from Cargill Deicing Technology for $52.55 per ton.  Walters asked the Borough Secretary if she ever contacted PennDot to see if the Borough could Piggyback from them.  Secretary did not.  Walters made a motion to have the Borough Secretary contact PennDot to see if we can Piggyback from them and if not to accept the quote from Cargill Deicing Technology for $52.55 per ton.  McCauley seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.


C.
Universal American-Request for Water Service – Secretary reported that she received a request from Universal American along with a check for their tap-in fee, for water service to their storage building.  McCauley made a motion to deny the request for water service until all previous requests from the Borough are complied with and an occupancy permit is issued for the building.  Secretary should also return the check.  Bozovich seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.


D.
Water Tank Painting – Secretary provided Council with the specifications for the exterior polysteel #89 for the Cherry Lane Water Tank.  Harry Huzsek noted that this information was forward to Hatch Mott MacDonald for a price quote to put the bid specs together and to inspect and oversee the project.  Bozovich authorized the Finance Committee to review the price quote from Hatch Mott MacDonald and to make a decision on the Engineering Fees.  McCauley seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.


E.
Price Quote to Repair Stone Pillars on Indian Lake Drive – Harry Huzsek, Borough Superintendent, provided Council with a quote from Family Builders in the amount of $2,800.00 to repair the stone pillars located at the entrance to Indian Lake Drive.  Council would like two (2) other price quotes.  St. Clair stated that he knows of two (2) other individuals who would be qualified and he will contact those individuals to see if they would be interested.

3.
Personnel Report:
  
A.
Set New Employee’s Wages – Bozovich made a motion to set the new employee’s starting wage at $12.00 per hour and after 6 months to increase the wages to $12.50 per hour.  Walters seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.
4.
Environmental Report:



A.
Proposed Biking Trails – Secretary reported that she spoke with Alice Hammond, Project Manger for the Calendar’s Run Hiking and Biking Trail Grant, and was informed that the Borough did receive all the environmental clearance and everything is signed off on, therefore the grant money is allocated to our project.  Somerset Planning & Engineering needs to revise some of the drawings and once this is done, PennDot has agreed to do the bids specs for the Borough.  The preliminary construction numbers are showing that the project was underestimated by Musser Engineering by about $100,000.00.  Ms. Hammond is going to try to find the additional funds but should additional funds not become available, the Borough would be responsible for any shortage.



The Borough needs to get a legal opinion on what Musser Engineering’s responsibility is for underestimating the construction costs.  Council asked the Borough Secretary to ask Randy Musser from Musser Engineering to attend the September 13th meeting to explain why the Borough will be $100,000.00 short on the estimated costs.

5.
Zoning Report:



A.
July Report of Building Permits Issued – Secretary provided each council member with the July Building Permit Report.



B.
Proposed Revisions to Building Permit Application – Secretary provided each council member with a copy of the proposed revised building permit application.  Council was okay with the changes and Secretary was instructed to start using the new application immediately.

  8.
Old Business:    
None.
  9.
New Business:  None.
10.
Public Comment:

At 8:49 P.M. St. Clair called for an Executive Session of the Borough Council.

Upon returning to Regular Session at 9:02 P.M. St. Clair reported that the Executive Session was held to discuss Personnel Matters and Potential Litigation.


McCauley made a motion to appoint the law firm of Barbera, Clapper, Beener, Rullo and Melvin as the Borough’s solicitor effective immediately and Attorney Daniel Rullo will be the solicitor for any litigation.  Michael Miscoe can decide as to whether or not he wants to continue to use the law firm of Bell & Dickey to draft the proposed changes to the Zoning Ordinance or he can use the new law firm if he prefers.  Walters seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.


With no further business to discuss, McCauley moved and Walters seconded to adjourn the meeting at 9:12 P.M.  All ayes, motion carried.


The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Indian Lake Borough Council will be held on August 9, 2006 at 7:00 P.M. at the Indian Lake Borough Building.

Respectfully submitted,

Theresa L. Weyant

Borough Secretary
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